[bookmark: _GoBack]My name is Larry Nadler and I am a registered voter in Oxford, Ohio. I am writing to provide formal written testimony regarding SJR 5, the proposal to address gerrymandering in the state of Ohio, which if approved, will appear on the May, 2018 statewide ballot. I strongly oppose this proposal as it is anti-thetical to proportional representation. While registered voters in Ohio are nearly evenly split between Republicans and Democrats (approximately 49 percent R and 47 percent D), the current distribution of politicians in the state House and Senate is skewed significantly in favor of Republicans. The proposal to revise the drawing on Ohio districts appears to slightly modify, but still maintain, the non-proportional representation by Republicans.  This proposal runs counter to core values of our democratic republic and fails to honor the will of Ohio voters. Please do not vote to support it. 
